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Hand Delivered. 

Smith Street (Highway 6), Arthur 
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION AND ROAD CLOSURE 

April 22, 2024 

The Township of Wellington North wishes to advise you of the reconstruction of Smith Street 
(Highway No. 6), between Conestoga Street and Wells Street, Arthur (refer to key plan, below). 
The Township has received funding for the project through the Ministry of Transportation (MTO) 
Connecting Links Program 2023-2024. Construction will be commencing the week of April 29th 
and will continue through to the end of August 2024. The Contractor for the project is Cox 
Construction Ltd. of Guelph, Ontario. 

 

Smith Street, within the identified limits, will be reduced to one lane of two-way traffic during 
working periods (typically 7 am through 7pm, Monday through Friday) throughout the construction 
period. The roadway will be opened to two lanes of two-way traffic during non-working periods 
throughout the construction. Temporary closure of the intersections with Conestoga Street, 
Preston Street, and Wells Street may be required for short durations throughout the construction 
period and advance notice of the temporary closure will be advertised on the Township website. 
Local and emergency access will be maintained throughout construction; however, access to 
driveways will be interrupted at various times during this period. 
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Reconstruction will generally include full asphalt resurfacing, replacement of sections of 
boulevard, curb and sidewalk that are in poor condition, repair and restoration areas of deficient 
subgrade, replacement and/or installation of sanitary and water services at select locations,  
installation of accessible sidewalk ramps, pavement markings and construction of Pedestrian 
Crossover at the intersection of Smith Street and Conestoga Street. A Pedestrian Crossover will 
also be installed at the intersection of Main Street North (Highway No. 6) and Durham Street, 
Mount Forest as part of the construction contract. Project plans can be viewed at  
https://www.wellington-north.com/government/capital-projects. 

 

Regarding garbage and recycling: on your designated waste and recycling collection days, please 
put your bags and recycling boxes at the standard roadside pick-up location by 7 a.m. 
Construction staff will pick them up and move them to a designated pick-up location as 
coordinated between Cox Construction Ltd. and the County of Wellington Solid Waste Services 
Division. Cox Construction Ltd. will return your recycling boxes to your property. Please ensure 
your recycling boxes are clearly marked with your civic address. 

 

If you have any questions, concerns, or feedback, please contact: 

 

Shaun Smith       Jamie Dunham 
Triton Engineering Services Ltd.     OR  Cox Construction Ltd. 
519-848-3920 Ext. 248    519-710-6955 
ssmith@tritoneng.on.ca     jcdunham@coxconstruction.ca 
 
 

Regards, 
Tammy Stevenson, C.E.T.  
Senior Project Manager 
519-848-3620 Ext. 4629 
tstevenson@wellington-north.com 


